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30 November 2017 

 

Hong Kong Exchanges and Clearing Limited 

12
th

 Floor, One International Finance Centre 

1 Harbour View Street 

Central 

Hong Kong 

 

To whom this may concern,  

 

Re: Consultation Paper on the Review of the Corporate Governance Code and Related 

Listing Rules (“Consultation”). 

 

The Women’s Foundation thanks Hong Kong Exchanges and Clearing Limited (HKEX) for 

issuing the Consultation and is pleased to make a submission. 

 

The Women’s Foundation is a Hong Kong NGO dedicated to improving the lives of women 

and girls in Hong Kong. One of our key objectives is to advance women leaders in Hong 

Kong. Since our founding in 2004 over 800 women in Hong Kong have participated in our 

best in class cross industry mentoring programme, over 100 Women’s Networks in Hong 

Kong have accessed our best practice guides and in 2013 we launched the 30% Club Hong 

Kong – a group of Hong Kong Chairmen and business leaders committed to bringing more 

women onto Hong Kong corporate boards. We currently have 55 members of 30% Club and 

400 Women to Watch (Board ready women who participate in activities of the 30% Club). 

 

In addition, we work with or are supported by over 150 cross sector corporate organisations. 

 

The Women’s Foundation is pleased to note the focus of the HKEX on Board diversity in its 

2017 Review of the HK Corporate Governance Code and Related Listing Rules and to have 

an opportunity to provide comments on the Consultation Proposals. Please note that we 

comment specifically on areas relevant to our mission and have marked those Consultation 

Proposals for which we have no specific comment. 

 

In short, The Women’s Foundation does not think that the Consultation Proposals will 

achieve the stated aim of improving issuers’ performance and transparency in respect to 

Board diversity. The Women’s Foundation encourages the HKEX to take this opportunity to 

introduce meaningful and bold change to the Corporate Governance Code through this 

review process, in order to drive the change HKEX recognises is needed to the Boards of 

Hong Kong issuers. 

 

To drive this change, we see the following aspects as vital:  

 A specific focus on diversity, in particular gender diversity - Gender focus is relevant 

simply because women represent 50% of the population and if we cannot achieve 

change with majority groups, we have little hope elsewhere; 



  

 

 Increasing the pace of change - In order to drive change, turnover of directors 

becomes critical and consequently issues such as term limits are relevant; 

 Improving processes for board diversity review  - we suggest specific guidance on 

these be included in the Corporate Governance Code.  

 

Without significant and urgent reform, Hong Kong’s market will continue to fall behind other 

markets. The weight of expectation of investment money is increasingly on strong 

governance and diversity, including gender diversity, which is seen as hallmarks of good 

corporate governance. If the Hong Kong market cannot provide indications of strong 

governance, then investors will look elsewhere to invest.  

 

 

Yours faithfully,  

 

 

Ms Fiona Nott 

For and on behalf of  

The Women’s Foundation 

 




























